
Illinois State University
Civil Service Council (CSC) Meeting

April 3, 2012
Approved Minutes
Present: Barbara Arbogast, Seann Berrocales, Bob Blick, Tom Cotton, Jean Darnall, Dara Gibson, Christa Lawhun, Diana Nelson, Maureen Peel, Carol Pfoff, Andrea Rediger, Katherine Scott, Amanda Smith, Lois Soeldner, Jason Taylor
Not Present: None
Ex-Officio: Rick Marr
Guests: LaTisha Barker
The meeting was called to order by chair J. Darnall at 12:00 p.m. in the Spotlight Room of the Bone Student Center.

Minutes of the March 20 meeting were approved as corrected on a motion by K. Scott and a second by C. Lawhun. A motion was then made by C. Lawhun to approve the minutes as corrected of the March 6 meeting. The motion was seconded by K. Scott and carried.
The April issue of the OpenLine is currently being put together. It should be sent to the printers later this week. C. Lawhun asked how new Civil Service Employees get added to the distribution list. After a short discussion C. Lawhun volunteered to check on the process.
J. Darnall reported that as of when he came into the meeting there were 250 tickets sold for the Cubs trip.

The food from the food drive was collected by T. Cotton and S. Berrocales and delivered to the Salvation Army on Monday of this week. This was the second load delivered from the campus drive. L. Soeldner, chair of the drive, thanked the men for their service to the project. Pictures were taken to use as publicity for future food drives.

Nominations for Council seats remain open until Saturday, April 7. Two groups still need nominations to fill all the openings available during this election. The Human Resources area will be reviewing the makeup of the groups in the near future and have a meeting with people from the Council.

Deadline for scholarship applications is June. B. Arbogast, chair of the scholarship committee, will be updating the applications forms and get them posted to the web site so people can begin the application process.

A lengthy discussion was held on the updated by-laws of the Council as well as the constitution. The item was tabled until the next meeting.

D. Nelson gave a report on the last Parking and Transportation meeting. Among the items reported was that the Stevenson Garage will remain as it is for the near future. Lighting in the South University parking garage is being reviewed and changes may be made. ZIMRIDE is now up and running. This allows people that live out of town to register and find others that live in their air to share rides to work.

A motion was made by B. Arbogast and seconded by C. Lawhun to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 12:58 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Pfoff
Reminders: Deadlines for next OpenLine –April 25, May 30
Upcoming CSC Meeting Dates –April 17, May 1, May 15, June 5, June 19
Websites of Interest:

· Civil Service Council: http://www.cscouncil.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Civil Service System: http://www.succs.state.il.us
· SUCSS Classification Status Notices: http://www.sucss.state.il.us.cpm.asp
· ISU Annuitants Association: http://www.annuitants.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Annuitants Association: http://suaa.org
· Human Resources: http://www.hr.ilstu.edu
· A/P Council: http://www.apcouncil.ilstu.edu
· Academic Senate: http://www.academicsenate.ilstu.edu
Next Meeting ~
The next regular Civil Service Council Meeting will be Tuesday, April 17, 2012 in the Spotlight Room at the Bone Student Center.

PLEASE POST, ROUTE, OR COPY TO CIVIL SERVICE STAFF








